Bronte Precinct Minutes.

7th.February 2005
Bronte Public School.
Meeting declared open at 7pm.

Councillors in attendance: Ingrid Strewe & George Copeland
Community Liaison Co-ordinator: Nicole Stevens.
Convenor: Alma Jarvis
Apologies: David Ellison, Cr. Richard Davidson.
Attendance: 27 persons.

Topics discussed:
Police Report
Updates on Bronte and Tamarama Plans of Management
Development Applications: Are they becoming too massive?
Traffic: Marine Drive has it improved?
General Business


Police Report…Jane Heffernan
The usual stealing of mobile phones, cash & keys from beach goers has been occurring over the summer holidays.
Advice given: - take the minimum amount of cash and valuables with you when visiting the beach
A handbag was stolen from a house in Hewlett St; this occurred while the residents were sleeping. The thieves entered via an unlocked sliding door.
A community information night is to be held in early March at the Eastern Suburbs Leagues Club.
This meeting is to answer concerns regarding the recent rape attacks within our Municipality.
Advice will be provided on personal safety and home security.
Jane, our Police representative, is moving to a new posting so tonight’s meeting has been her last time with us.
We wished her well in her new area and thanked her for her attendance at our Precinct meetings, and the information and advice she has given to us over a period of years.


Bronte Plan of Management & Tamarama Draft Plan of Management;
B.P.O.M: This plan of management is finalised and has been presented to the State Government for their approval.
T.D.P.O.M:-
Whilst realising the Tamarama Plan of Management is still in draft form many residents expressed their concerns regarding the contents of this plan and the consultative process that has so far taken place. 
It was suggested that some items contained in this Draft Plan have not been seen before or discussed at any public meeting or representative group meeting. 
Many concerns were expressed regarding the kiosk: -

1.    Size
2.    Hours of operation
3.    Lease period.
4.    Future alcohol licence?

Requests were made for more public meetings to be held and that they be more widely advertised within the Municipality.

On behalf of Bronte Precinct a document, prepared by P. Masselos & M.Donnan, has been presented to Geoff Reinhard, Director, Beach, Park and Recreational Services, addressing items of concern in the Tamarama Draft Plan of Management.

Development Applications… too massive?
Yes was the feeling of the meeting. Too many hard surfaces and too much site coverage is allowed in building approvals.
Bronte Precinct’s DA Representative is very vigilant in notifying council re. any concerns bought to her notice or any heritage items that need to be watched closely. 

Suggestions made by the meeting:
A—notices of individual Development Applications to be distributed over a wider area and to more households than is the current practice.
B—DA’s to be put on the web, as some people, due to work commitments cannot visit the planning department in the hours provided.
C—stagger development approvals if there is more than one in the same street. Traffic can become a problem if multiple building works are going on at the same time.
D—the enforcement of conditions stipulated in building approvals should be more rigidly applied
. e.g. Storage of building materials on nature strips and pathways.
Rubbish and run off in gutters.
The reinstatement of nature strips and council property damaged or removed during construction. (Kopper logs on nature strip in Hewlett St.)

Traffic: 
Marine Drive has it improved?
The widening of the footpath has been advantageous for walkers but does not seem to have changed the dangerous traffic situation occurring at this busy part of Marine Drive.
Various suggestions were made and will be presented to the Traffic Forum by our Traffic Rep.
Murray St… a perennial problem it is a speedway in the dip between Hewlett St. and Gibson St.and some traffic calming seems to be needed in this area.
As there were so many items of interest expressed regarding traffic movements and speed in our area it was suggested that we hold a special meeting to discuss these matters.
This meeting will be arranged as soon as possible.

General Business:

a) Over a period of years small shops have been disappearing from our area. There are fewer and fewer small businesses where bread, milk etc. can be purchased.
Any shopping strip still operating should be encouraged and used.
 
The Draft Development Plan for Bronte Commercial Centre’s is on exhibition until 16th. March.

b) Cr. Copeland talked briefly on the concept of “Car Sharing”. This is a process that is operating in some overseas countries. He will present this plan to the February Council Meeting, more details will be provided at our next Precinct meeting in April.
Logo: We are looking for a logo for our precinct .If there any artists living amongst us how about making some small sketches for us.

The meeting drew to a close at 9pm.
With a thanks to all residents for their attendance
